STATE CENTER SPECIAL ELECTRIC COUNCIL MEETING MAY 17, 2022, 5:30 P.M. MINUTES

- Mayor Pfantz called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. in the council chambers.
- Present: Darrow, Shaffar, Quick, Nichols, L. Bearden, K. Yates, J. Robinson, and Dave Vognsen.
 Absent: Grant.
- Dave Vognsen of Latham, Ervin, Vognsen & Associates, utility consultants shared with council results of a study done of the State Center Electric Utility rates. He covered the types of information gathered from the city utility, information used to make conclusions and recommendations. The study made recommendations for residential, commercial, industrial and security lighting rates. Of particular note, in State Center, a typical residential electric bill remains substantially less, 40%, than Alliant and 30% less than Consumers; a typical commercial remains 40% less than Alliant and 30% less than Consumers. Industrial electric bills remain 8% less than Alliant and while slightly higher, appear to be competitive with Consumers.
- Another meeting may be set to further review the survey results and consider the electric rates.

There being no further business, meeting adjourned at 6:15 p.m.

Attest:

Lori Bearden, City Clerk